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Phyllis Jane Boone Brock, 73, of Albemarle passed away Tuesday, April 14, 2020 in her
home. A private graveside service will be held at Cottonville Baptist Church Cemetery with
Rev. Adam Hatley officiating.

 

Born July 17, 1946 in Albemarle, she was the daughter of the late Cletus Tilden Boone
and Essie Bowers Boone. She was a member of West Albemarle Baptist Church where
she gained many lifetime friends in her Sunday School class. The members of her Sunday
School class and church family continued to uplift her by many calls, cards, and prayers
throughout this journey. She loved to read and was a former volunteer with Meals on
Wheels. She enjoyed baking and cooking. Her grandchildren were the light of her life and
she enjoyed sharing memories and life stories with them all.

 

She is survived by her husband of 18 years, Edward Stancil, daughter Melinda Burris and
husband Todd of Polkton, a sister Jackie Kimrey of Marshville, five grandchildren Jake
Lowder, Alex Lowder, Holly Brock, Maddie Lowder and Ally Brock. A son, Andy Brock
preceded her in death.

 

The family wishes to express gratitude to Michelle Springer for her compassionate care.
Memorials may be to Community Hospice and Palliative Care, 1024 Albemarle Rd., Suite
904, Troy, NC 27371.



Comments

I treasured Phyllis' friendship. We shared lunches and movies throughout the year
and she was always ready to lend a helping hand or give encouragement in times of
trouble. My sympathy to all of her family and loved ones.

 
Alice Lewis - April 17, 2020 at 05:31 PM

Although I only knew Phyllis for a short time, I found her to be a very sweet lady who
enjoyed life. I will miss her laugh, her soft spoken demeanor, and most of all her
smile. May you all find comfort in the knowledge that she now rests in peace, free
from pain and suffering. God bless you all.

 
Sheila R. Simpson - April 16, 2020 at 11:22 PM

Such a kind and caring family. Traits I am sure Phyllis passed down to her children
and grandchildren. Though sadness may linger, we can rejoice in knowing she was a
devoted Christian and is now with the Lord. My thoughts and prayers are with all of
you. May God wrap His loving arms around each of you.

 
Debra Odom - April 15, 2020 at 07:10 PM

I always enjoyed meeting and working with Phyllis each Sunday. She loved greeting
our members and visitors as they would enter our Sanctuary. Her smile and loving
personality will be missed by all.

 
Mike & Sue Doby - April 15, 2020 at 05:11 PM

So sorry for your loss,my prayers are for peace and comfort for the family 
 
Gary Dick - April 15, 2020 at 04:44 PM
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